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Welcome…... to the Long Eaton Judo 

Club Newsletter and thank you for taking a 

read.  

The idea behind it is to provide valuable 

and interesting information about our club 

and an insight into what everyone’s been 

up to. Yes it’s in its early stages so please 

bear with….. 

History of our Club…… 

The Long Eaton Judo Club was founded in 

1961 and began when a group of local 

people attended a Judo beginner’s course 

at Derby Road School in Long Eaton. Initially 

there were 8, they all seemed to enjoy 

themselves so one of the group, Stuart 

Arundel suggested they all put in half a 

crown a week to purchase a mat area. It 

cost £40, this an achievement in itself and 

was kept and used in the Canteen area of 

Chambers, a local box packaging company 

in Toton. This small beginning was the start 

of the Long Eaton Judo Club. They then 

appointed a Secretary, Stuart who also 

enrolled himself on a coaching course. A 

further beginner’s course was set up by the 

newly created club with the help of local 

people who were already involved in the 

sport of Judo. This course attracted a 

gentleman named Ray Hawkins, Ray as 

some of you will know became one of the 

most influential members of our club. 

It soon became apparent that practicing 

judo in a canteen and getting changed 

behind dusty machinery was far from ideal 

so the Long Eaton Boys Club came to our 

aid and kindly agreed to rent some land 

namely the present day site of Kirkfields, 

Off Cross Street. This was the start of a very 

long and happy relation between Long 

Eaton Judo Club and The Boys Club which 

remains to this day 

The club was starting to get well 

established, with some judokas’ really 

moving up the grades, with Ray achieving 

his Dan grade in 1969, also at this time Ray 

had taken over as Secretary and was now 

the club coach. It soon became apparent 

that having a permanent mat area would 

greatly benefit the members so the 

committee once again approached the Boys 

Club for help who kindly provided the piece 

of land next to the club for lease, the only 

problem was there was no building on it!. 

This eventually came in the form a wooden 

bungalow sourced from Ilkeston, and kindly 

transported for free by local builder Ralph 

Marks. 

On September 11th 1971 the wooden 

bungalow was erected and Long Eaton Judo 

club moved into its new premises. This was 

only made possible by the hard work and 
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dedication of many of its volunteers

 

In 1981 work began to double the size of 

the premises once more, this by adding a 

further purpose built building on adjoining 

land which in turn became the new mat 

area.  Members old and new devoted many 

hours to achieve this, but Ray would often 

be seen working late and tirelessly on his 

own. One year later the expansion was 

complete. The club ran happily in its new 

home for many years with the club having a 

strong junior and senior section winning 

medals all over the country.  

The opportunity to expand arose again with 

next door becoming vacant this provided 

another mat area. The buildings were 

temporarily linked but when funds became 

available building work began to make 

them as one, this providing one large mat 

area and improved changing.      

Unfortunately the premises were getting 

old and tired with water seeping in and 

damp rapidly rising. The club itself was 

bursting at the seams with members 

competing all over the country winning 

medals both nationally and internationally. 

Members were getting selected for Great 

Britain and the club was experiencing 

several trips into Europe. 

The club still had the big ambitions to 

expand and dreamt of a purpose built Judo 

centre. We were applying for every grant 

available raising money at every 

opportunity. 

Several applications were put in for large 

grants both by the Judo Club and the Boys 

Club on our behalf but met with several 

knockbacks. In 2009 break through was 

made by shear hard-work, commitment and 

determination and we were awarded with 

Lottery Funding of £457k. This took 

everyone by complete surprise not that the 

club didn’t deserve it, it did, it gave us the 

opportunity not just to improve on our old 

building but to build the Judo Centre of our 

dreams that you see today. 

Although the judo club has had many 

inspirational members over the years the 

backbone for the club was Ray Hawkins. He 

set the bench mark and created the family 

ethos which has made the club such a great 

success. 

The Club continues to succeed thanks to all 

its volunteers who give up their time to 

help promote Judo and provide an 

enjoyable activity for the local Community.   

 

        Ray Hawkins 5th Dan second from left. 

 



 

Kyle takes Gold…… 

Congratulations to 18 year old Kyle Barlow 

for winning a Gold medal at the Special 

Needs Olympics held in Sheffield back in 

August this year.  This event attracted 

Judokas’ from all over the country to which 

he suitably destroyed with a tremendous 

display of Judo throws. 

Kyle has continued with his successes with 

taking another gold in Ireland and a silver in 

Hampshire. Keep it going Kyle you are doing 

tremendous!! 

Police Sport UK…… 

Congratulations to Graham Whitt who took 

part in his first PSUK National 

Championships in September and took two 

well deserved bronze medals in the U/73kg 

category. 

Club Coach David Hawkins came out of 

retirement dusted down his gi and despite 

running out of energy as soon as he walked 

through the door came away with two 

bronze medals……get training David…..! 

JSP – Jamie Spencer Pickup is continuing 

with a very successful 2017 with a gold 

medal at the Western Area Open in Weston 

Super-Mare and bronze in the Northern 

Ireland Open.  

Jamie who started judo as a youngster at 

Long Eaton Judo Club is now pulling in some 

tremendous results as he ventures into the 

senior world of Judo.  

Good Luck for 2018 - JSP.    

 

Brian Jacks – 10th Dan…… 

Thank you to all who supported our visit 

from the Superstar and 10th Dan black belt 

Brian Jacks. I hope you all found the 

evening both beneficial and enjoyable and 

let’s look forward to more similar events. 

 

Did you know….. 

Judo was invented in Japan by a person 

called Jigoro Kano in 1882. Judo’s meaning 

is ‘the gentle way’. It is 

generally categorized as a 

modern martial art which 

later evolved into a 

combat and Olympic 

sport and is now 

recognised worldwide.  

Events….. 

Club Christmas Party  

The annual Christmas party and awards 

presentation will take place at the Zingari 

Social Club, College Street, Long Eaton on 

Saturday 25th November 2017, more details 

to follow. 

Adult Christmas meal: lock those kids away 

and plan for a night out on Saturday 9th 

December at Esquina the new Spanish 

Tapas Restaurant in Sawley.  Look on the 

notice board for the sign-up sheet.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?url=https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Judo&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiB5dmE9ubWAhWCOsAKHeH5DGkQwW4IGjAC&usg=AOvVaw2NqxXoA8gK9YyptZCvAuGP


 

Squad: Sunday 6th November and 3rd 

December all members are welcome, 10.00 

til 12.00hrs.  

Squad Training will continue into 2018 on 

the first Sunday of every month. 

 

Training time changes……. 

As of January 2018 our training times will 

be changing,   

Tuesday  

18:00hrs till 19:00hrs 5 – 7 years  

19:00hrs till 20.00hrs 8 – 13 years 

20:00hrs till 21.30hrs 13 years upwards incl. 

seniors. 

We appreciate there will be flexibility in the 

classes due to size and ability so coaches 

discretion will be used. Should you have any 

concerns as to which class your child would 

be best in please come and speak to a 

coach. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donation received……. 

The Long Eaton Rotary Club have very 

kindly donated £100 to the club. This 

donation is greatly received a 

representative from the club will be 

attending a presentation in November to 

receive this.   

 

Christmas Closure…….. 

Last session Thursday 21st December 2017 

re-opening Thursday 4th January 2018. 

 

Thank You………. 

Once again thank you for taking the time to 

read this new publication, any ideas, 

articles, suggestions or feedback would be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

Follow us on Facebook  

@longeatonjudoclub 

www.longeatonjudoclub.co.uk 

https://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/7/76/Judo_black_belt.svg

